Pembroke

HAWAIIAN DELIGHT!

Budding flowers, green grass, azaleas in bloom and the first big social event of the year -- LUAU at its finest

Pembroke Courts Recreation Center

April 28th - 8:00 p.m.

Contests - zany costumes - fun

BYOB and Hors d'oeu'vres

All the social functions held at the Pembroke Courts Recreation Center have been resounding successes. Bring your friends, neighbors, relatives, etc. The price is right at \$3.00 per couple. Tickets will be sold at the door, however, the committee needs your money now..... Call 497-6320, 499-1620, or 499-6728 for additional tickets and information on where to deliver your money.

We're looking forward to another great event, so make plans to attend in your finest Polynesian garb.

ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT FOR GOOD EGGS

The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held at the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School on April 21st at 1:00 p.m. The contest is open to children 12 years of age and younger and has traditionally marked the opening of spring in our neighborhood. Donations of a dozen boiled and dyed eggs will be accepted at 4501 Whitechapel Court by 10:00 a.m. on April 21st. Rain date will be Easter Sunday at 2:00 p.m.

Prizes will be awarded for the best homemade easter bonnet and there will be loads of fun for our young neighbors. Join us at the school for a hardboiled good time!!

DUES DUE

Civic League dues are due now (by March 31st) and Recreation Center dues are payable by May 15th.

JUNIOR CIVIC LEAGUE

The Pembroke Meadows/Shores Junior Civic League is now in full swing again. Patty Taylor has turned over last year's "equipment" to this year's members. It's still the same club but we have lots of new members, and a new adult sponsor, Mrs. Dale Martin.

Officers of the Junior Civic League are:

President: Cy McIntire
Vice President: Terry Fremd
Treasurer: Denise Ward

Secretary: Michelle Zaborniak

Reporter/Historian: Cathy Myrick

An invitation is extended to all residents between the ages of 13 and 17 to attend the meetings, which are presently being held every Tuesday night at 7:00. Our first project will be the clean up of the entranceway and plans are in the works for other projects and fun things. Get in the swing -- if you're interested call one of the officers listed above; they're all in the directory.

YARD OF THE MONTH

The Yard of the Month Award for March was won by Alex and Toni Swartz at 4453 Hudgins Drive. A real accomplishment during March.

THANK YOU MR. GIBBS

Mr. Gibbs of Gibbs Nursery on Haygood Road has donated the 20 crab apple trees which were planted by Garden Club and Civic League Members in the median strip on Pembroke Blvd. Plans are in the works for a complete rejuvenation of the entranceway.

SKATING CLUB

The Pembroke Meadows/Shores SKATING CLUB will meet every Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. at Cy McIntire's house at 4417 Cambria St. (unless someone else will take-a-turn sharing a house). To qualify for a discount, a minimum of 25 skaters is needed. The purpose of the Skating Club will be to share the fun and the transportation. One way transportation is needed and will be dependent on the number of members in the club. Call Cy McIntire at 497-4370 or Lea Ann Biondo at 497-1781. Put your kids on wheels -- not under them. Y'all come and join the fun.

FREE DIRECTORY

If you did not receive your Pembroke Meadows/Shores FREE Directory, call Charles Cunningham at 497-2643 to arrange a time to pick up your copy.